BURTONWOOD & WESTBROOK PARISH COUNCIL 

Minutes of the Meeting held in the Kingswood Parish Centre, Westbrook, on Wednesday 19 September 2007 at 7.30 pm
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C33
Apologies
Apologies had been received from Councillor G Cross, Councillor P Hamel, Councillor A Jennings, Councillor T O’Neill, Councillor J Higham, Councillor P Wilde and Councillor J Guthrie.
C34
Warrington Borough Council Representatives – Traffic Lights at Asda Junction

Mr S Hunter and Mr A Dicken  (Warrington Borough Council representatives), and MR D Oldham (JMP Consultants) had been invited to the meeting of the Council to address issues of concern with regard to the newly sited trafflic lights at the Asda junction.

A long and detailed discussion ensued resulting in the agreement by all that the new traffic lights did not have the capacity at the junction to deal with the number of vehicles passing through at peak times.

It was noted that the data used by the Borough Council when considering initial options had not took into account the additional vehicles travelling to Gulliver’s World and the yet to be developed Omega site.

It was noted that the independent consultants review report was soon to be published and that the Parish Council would be kept informed of further developments and the final recommendations to remedy the situation.
Mr S Hunter, Mr A Dicken and Mr D Oldham were thanked for their attendance at the meeting.
C35
Community Policing / Community Issues  

It was reported that PCSO J Lawson had been put on a new shift rota to give better coverage to the policing area.

PCSO D Brownlee reported that he had received his new bicycle.
It was noted by the Committee that the hand held vehicle surveillance cameras had been in operation and that other areas would be monitored.
C36
Minutes of the Meeting (19 July 2007)

Resolved that the minutes of the Council meeting of 19 July 2007 be agreed and signed as a correct record 

C37
Matters Arising
C37.1 Play Area – Kingswood (Minute Reference C24 Refers) 

It was reported by Councillor D Earl that no planning application had been submitted to the Borough Council. 
C37.2 Various Issues – Burtonwood – Skateboard Park (Minute Reference C24     Refers) 

Councillor J Joyce reported on the meeting that he had attended on the 7 September 2007 with reference to the above, it was noted that also in attendance were Councillor T O’Neill, Councillor J Higham, Members of Bold Parish Council and their Clerk, Duncan McNaughton a representative of the Forestry Commission and Dave McNicols, area youth worker.


It was reported that the planning application would have to be submitted to St Helens Council, it was noted that Bold Parish Council were unable to put any funding into the project, and, the Forestry Commission representative was putting the base plans to the Commissions lawyers.      

C37.3Embankment near Weymouth Road, Burtonwood (Minute Reference C26.6. Refers)


Councillor J Joyce reported that he would be contacting the Borough Council to request that funding is forwarded to the Parish Council so that in future the Council would be able to maintain this area.

C37.4Loose Cobbles – Asda (Minute Reference C26.8 Refers)

Councillor B Long reported that the work had now been completed.

C37.5Kingwood Centre (Minute Reference C27.6 Refers)

Councillor E Coop requested that the vacancy be advertised and it was 

Resolved that the Clerk advertise the vacancy at the Centre

C37.6Play Area / Inspection Reports (Minute Reference C27.8 Refers)

Councillor J Joyce reported that he had inspected the play area and the necessary repairs were ongoing.
C38
Report of the Finance Sub-Committee (19 September 2007)

The Clerk reported verbally on the Finance Sub-Committee meeting attended by Councillor E Coop, Councillor T Rogers-Smith, Councillor B Long, Councillor T Cross and Councillor J Joyce    

Resolved that the following recommendations of the Finance Sub- Committee be adopted as resolution of the Council

C38.1
Apologies
Nil
C38.2
Declaration of Interest 

Nil
C38.3
Applications for Grant/ Donations

Nil

C38.4
Accounts Approved for Payment (Chairman using delegated powers between meetings)

WBC – Play Area Maintenance – Inv 84 6132752

£  454.45

WBC – Internal Audit – Inv 84 6165266 



£  702.06

Carpe Diem – Website Hosting Invoice 1001788 


£  293.75

K Tindall repairs / removals Pavilion 



£  205.68

Carpe Diem – Website Updating Invoice 1001854 

£    58.75

The ICS Group – Cleaning Materials Invoice 712516 

£  210.75 

WBC – Play Area Inspection – Inv 84 6215129 


£  112.80

Gate Keeper – Pay Top Up (August 2007)



£    22.09

S Smith Relief Caretaker Kingswood June/Jul 2007 

£  260.00

Dynorod – Blockage Kingswood 




£    95.00

K Tindall Painting Kingswood Centre



£  533.43

C38.5
Accounts Requiring and Authorised for Payment 

United Utilities – Kingswood 




£  108.11

David Platt Landscapes Inv. W7956 

 

£  137.62

David Platt Landscapes Inv. W7957 

 

£    92.74

Hacker Young Audit 2006/07 




£  499.38

Rainbow Safety Surfacing – Pavilion 



£  693.25

Relief Caretaker – Pavilion
 




£    40.00

Clerks Expenses July/Aug/September 2007 


£    71.21

Caretaker - Pavilion – Top Up Pay September 2007

£    97.10

Gate Keeper - Pavilion – Top Up Pay September 2007
£    63.80


Recommended by the Sub-Committee that all payments be made
C38.6
Monthly Accounts – July / August 2007

The Clerk produced a report detailing the payments and receipts account for the months of July and August 2007 and it was

Recommended by the Sub-Committee that the report be accepted     
C38.7
Hacker Young - External Audit 2006/2007
The Clerk reported that a clean report had been received and that the Statement of Assurance would be completed and returned with the auditor’s fee.
C38.8
Kingwood Centre
The Clerk reported that the main hall had been painted over the summer recess, the drains had been unblocked, a smashed window had been  repaired and that the hall was now free for hire during the day, it was noted that this was due to the day time user ending their long term hire contract.
C38.9 Pavilion - Burtonwood

The Clerk reported that the football pitches had been marked out by the Borough Council, it was noted by the Committee that they would not be able to offer their services next year.
C38.10Play Area / Inspection Reports

It was noted that the Clerk had received an inspection report from the Borough Council and that she had sent an order for completion of all works necessary to the Borough Council.
It was also reported that necessary repairs had to be completed to areas of safety surfacing during recess.

C38.11Play Areas – Fencing Quotations
The Clerk reported that she had met with contractors to gain quotations to have the Parish play areas fenced off. 
It was noted that quotations had been gained for the Pavilion area and Collins Green. 


Quotation 1 (DD)

Pavilion

£  7566 + vat


Collins Green
£  4003 + vat


Total


£11569 + vat


Quotation 2 (WS)


Pavilion

£  9746 + vat


Collins Green
£  5499 + vat


Total


£15245 + vat

Quotation 3 (BC) 

Clay Lane 

£  6680 + vat

Collins Green 
£  3872 + vat

Total 


£10552 + vat  

Recommended by the Sub-Committee that Quotation 1 be accepted and an order for the works be forwarded to Darfen Durafencing
C38.12Fir Tree Lane Rugby Pitches
The Clerk reported that the Rugby pitches had been marked out by the Borough Council, it was noted by the Committee that they would not be able to offer their services next year.

The Clerk reported that she had received a request by users of the pitches to have the posts painted and it was

Recommended by the Sub-Committee that the Clerk place an order to have the posts painted


C38.13Any Other Business

Nil
C39
Report of the Planning Sub-Committee (19 September 2007)
Councillor D Earl reported verbally on the Planning Sub-Committee meeting attended by him and it was
Resolved that the following recommendations of the Planning Sub-Committee be adopted as resolution of the Council

C39.1
Apologies

Apologies had been received from Councillor T O’Neill, Councillor J Higham and Councillor G Cross.
C39.2
Declarations of Interest

Nil
C39.3
Documents Received

2 General Correspondence Items

9 Domestic Planning Applications


6 Non Domestic Planning Applications
0 Prior Notification under Schedule 2, Part 24 of the Town and Country Planning – (General Permitted Development Order) 1995 (1)

0 Notice of Withdrawal of Planning Application

7 Notice of Decision – Permission Granted

0 Notice of Decision – Permission Refused

0 Notice of Certificate of Lawful Use 

0 Notice of Permitted Development

0 Notice of Decision – Approved

0 Notice of Appeal By Way of Informal Hearing

0 Notice of Appeal By Way of Written Representations

0 Notice of Appeal By Way of Public Inquiry

0 WBC Development Control Agenda
0 WBC Cat D Lists
7 Ward Lists

Recommended by the Sub-Committee that the documents received be noted 

C40
Correspondence


The Clerk circulated the correspondence listed below:- 

1. WBC – Referral of Buildings to English Heritage for inclusion on the   Statutory List of Listed Buildings

2. Cheshire Police Authority – Police Forum

3. The Playing Field

4. Brendan Page – Parkside Action Group

5. Brendan Page – Parkside Action Group

6. Friends of St Philips – Thank you letter

7. Forestry Commission – Horse Gate

8. Tom Cunningham – Fir Tree Lane Field

9. Forestry Commission – Skateboard Park

10. CHALC – Annual Meeting 2007

11. Cheshire Police Authority – Forum News Letter

12. WBC – Email – Flooding Clay Lane

13. WBC – Asda lights

14. CVS – Polish and Eastern Residents Welcome Day

15.  The Army Presentation Team

16. United Utilities – Kingswood Community Centre

17. Wigan Council – Supplementary Planning Document: Travel Plans

18. WBC – A Guide to Cycling in Warrington

19. Warrington CVS – Contact August 2007

20. CPRE – Fieldwork

21. St Helens Councils – Skills Northwest

22. Nalc – National Conference and Exhibition

23. Cheshire Playing Fields Association – AGM

24. The Clerk – September 2007

25. Clerks and Councils Direct

26. WBC – Slurry Surfacing of Footways on Aldridge Drive

27. WBC – Licensing Act 2003

28. Cheshire Community Council – Cheshire Village Quiz 2007/08

29. WBC Email – Steve Hunter – Asda Lights

30. Email - Cllr A Jennings

31. WBC / Community Safety  - Email – Designation Public Place Order

Resolved by the Committee that the documents received be noted 

C40.1
WBC / Community Safety  - Email – Designation Public Place Order (Item  No. 31Refers)
Re: Designated Public Place Order (DPPO) under Section 13 of the Criminal Justice and Police Act 2001. (Amended by the Violent Crime Reduction Act 2007)
The Clerk reported that on 4 September 2007 the Warrington Crime and Disorder Reduction Partnership and Senior Management Board of Warrington Borough Council agreed to progress a proposal by the police for the Council to make a Designated Public Place Order (DPPO) under Section 13 of the Criminal Justice and Police Act 2001. (Amended by the Violent Crime Reduction Act 2007)

The Order, if approved, will create a zone in which the police have powers to confiscate alcohol from people drinking in a public area where:

(a) nuisance or annoyance to members of the public or a section of the public; or

(b) disorder; has been associated with the consumption of intoxicating liquor in that place.

The DPPO would cover the majority of Warrington, where there are issues, including potential displacement, linked to crime and disorder caused by the consumption of alcohol. This proposal will be discussed at the next Full Council meeting of the Borough where the decision will be taken whether or not to support the proposal.

If approved, this Order will not make it an offence to drink alcohol in a designated public place for law abiding citizens. However, failure to comply with an officer’s requirements in respect of public drinking or surrender of alcohol, without reasonable excuse, would be an arrestable offence or punishable by a Fixed Penalty Notice.

It is therefore intended to ensure that the public of Warrington who can legally consume alcohol in a public place, can do so in a safe manner.

There are no specific human rights implications as DPPO’s have not been deemed to infringe human rights when ‘serving the public interest’ by reducing alcohol-related disorder. Any person who may have a dependency upon alcohol will be able to continue consuming alcohol in their own homes or those of friends and families, licensed premises or treatment/support centres that wish to allow alcohol consumption on their premises.

The restriction on public drinking will not apply to any premises or area covered by a permanent or occasional license allowing the consumption or sale of alcohol, for example, the premises of licensed houses, clubs, cafés or restaurants and the curtiledge of their premises. It is vital that all visitors, residents and businesses are able to enjoy the benefits of a vibrant town centre and friendly neighbourhoods without having to endure the disorder and behaviour of any person or persons intoxicated by alcohol.

It was further noted that the Borough Council was required to consult with the police, Town and Parish Councils, Landowners within the designated area and licensed premises that are encompassed by the roads, streets, highways and public places within the Designated Area and it was

Resolved that the Clerk writes to the Borough Council to convey the Committees support for this initiative
C41
Any Other Business

C41.1
Councillor J Joyce reported on the following issues:-

(1) a build up of debris had accumulated in Clay Lane and it was 

Resolved that the Clerk writes to the Borough Council to request that this work be completed immediately

(2) no bus service (no 29) in the evening from Burtonwood to Warrington and it was
Resolved that the Clerk writes to Warrington Borough Transport to request that a service be provided

(3) work was currently ongoing to provide a restaurant at the youth club
C41.2 Councillor K Burgess reported on the following issues:-


(1) verge reflectors were missing from Burtonwood Road to Clay Lane following the completion of grass cutting works

Resolved that the Clerk writes to the Borough Council to request that the reflectors are replaced

(2) obstructive parking on Fir Tree Lane / field when rugby matches / training takes place and it was 


Resolved that the Clerk surveys the feasibility / cost to have the area around the field fenced off
C41.3 Councillor B Long reported that the footpath through Little Moss Wood and a footpath through Long Wood was in need of remedial works, it was noted that both pathways fell short of meeting by 5 – 10 yards and it was

Resolved that the Clerk writes to the land owner to request that both these pathways be extended to join each other
The meeting closed at 8.45 pm

     Signed as a true record………..………………Councillor E Coop          
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  17 October 2007
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